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Schools consider dual language
immersion program
By KATHY BROWN News Record Senior Writer kbrown@gillettenewsrecord.net

Oct 30, 2014

If Gillette is to o�er a dual language program when the new Stocktrail
Elementary School opens in fall 2016, the Campbell County School
District needs to start making decisions this year.

That’s the recommendation of Deputy Superintendent Alex Ayers
because administrators need to have time to put such a program in place.

A dual language immersion program is one in which students spend half
of each school day learning in their target language, such as Spanish or
Chinese, and the other half in English.

Such dual language immersion programs have led to greater
improvements and growth in student learning across the board,
according to research. That’s why Campbell County school trustees are
considering the idea �rst brought to them last year by foreign language
teachers in the community.

“If truly we are going to start at Stocktrail, for example, which I think is a
unique opportunity, in my mind, we need to make a decision sometime
this school year and we would hire a principal four years out and give
that person time to hire sta�,” Ayers said. “There’s a lot of questions.
Stocktrail would give us an opportunity to not force anything.”
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School trustees have said they favor o�ering some sort of dual immersion
program, possibly one modeled after an e�ort in Utah. They said the
language programs — o�ered through a lottery system — have shown
great results in improving students’ skills and increasing test scores and
learning.

Ayers said the question is whether parents in Campbell County are
interested in such a program, which would be o�ered through a lottery
to every student in the district, including English Language Learner
(ELL) students.

Are parents interested?

“This really is for every student. It’s really the gamut, including GATE
(gifted and talented education), including special education students. It’s
certainly wide open,” Ayers said.

Casper is o�ering two dual immersion programs this fall and Ayers and
Je� Wasserburger, the district’s director of public relations, visited those
schools Wednesday. Those programs are the result of grass-roots e�orts
in that central Wyoming city.

Two Campbell County School District groups also have visited schools
o�ering the programs in Utah, including seven educators on Oct. 15-18
during a four-day conference in Salt Lake City.

While he’s still learning about the idea of two-way dual languages, Ayers
said he saw enough to impress him.

“It’s pretty interesting stu�,” he said. “It was really compelling learning
and good teaching. ... We saw it. It was neat to see what was happening.
Really, really good stu� was happening.

“The next step, in my mind, is who do we have in terms of parent
interest? It has to be there if we want to go down this road,” he said.
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The district may need to �nd a way to gauge the interest of parents with
children ages 2 to 4 in Campbell County, he said. The idea now is to
begin o�ering the dual immersion program at Stocktrail in �rst and
second grades the �rst year the school opens.

Whether there is enough interest to o�er one or two languages — and
what those languages are — also will have to be determined.

Challenges ahead

There are many challenges to be met if a dual immersion program is to
start in Gillette, Ayers said.

That is another reason why the district needs time to develop such a
program, if trustees agree to move forward.

Partner teachers would need to be hired. One teacher who would work in
the language to be taught (such as Spanish) and the other to work in
English. Each class would work half a day in each language.

“It’s some pretty challenging stu� with regard to certi�cation and we
don’t have the state support like Utah does,” Ayers said.

Utah, for instance, works with other countries to recruit teachers and
iron out visa problems.

A Casper administrator also recommended the district have processes in
place before it opens the program, Ayers said. They should know what to
do if a teacher backs out at the last minute before classes start or how
teachers would get to school if they don’t drive, he suggested.

Certi�cation likely will be in a teacher’s native language, and the district
would have to pay for that to be transcribed and approved.

Teacher development and orientation initially should be done in a
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teacher’s native language, he said. The district also should know if it has
host families for teachers to help with their integration into the
community, where teachers would live and make sure they’re acclimated
to the community.

“It’s much easier to have mail order brides,” Superintendent Boyd Brown
joked.

“Not to scare people o� that this can’t be done, but it’s take your time,
plan well in advance and make sure you have all those systems in place,”
Ayers said. “It’s really this notion, when you bring over a foreign teacher,
you have to make sure you take care of everything.”

Despite the challenges, trustees still support starting such a program.

“We need to get the word out and �nd out what kind of interest there is,”
trustee Anne Ochs said, echoing the sentiments of trustee Lisa Durgin.

“Parents need to understand what we’re trying to do, We need to get the
word out,” Ayers said.

Trustee Joe Lawrence agreed.

“These kids are known to perform at or better,” he said. “It’s a large
percentage. The bottom line is the data is out there. I think it’s a great
program and we’ve got to do it.”

More Coverage

The state of language programs

Beth Faubion, the Spanish teacher at Twin Spruce Junior High, has taken over the role of foreign

language facilitator in the district in Campbell County after former facilitator Brandee Mau moved to Utah

over the summer.

She spoke to school trustees about the district’s foreign language programs.

“We have new state standards and they’re communication based,” she said.
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Kathy Brown

Here’s some other statistics she share with trustees:

Numbers: A total of 1,390 students are enrolled in foreign language classes in grades 7-12 this school

year. That includes 857 students in three Spanish classes, which range from year one to advanced

placement; 308 students in German from levels one to four; and 95 students in Chinese from levels one

to two. More than half of the students taking Chinese 1 classes last year advanced into Chinese 2 this

year, she noted. “We are expecting to see that increase exponentially.” The remaining 100 students at

the junior high level in Gillette will explore language programs through short programs.

Experiences abroad: Spanish instructor brought students to Costa Rica and Nicaragua over the

summer and other students made trips to Europe in Germany, Australia and France, Faubion said. This

summer, Chinese instructor Mark Ma will bring a group of students to China.

Expanding programs: “We’re working hard to get down to the elementaries,” Faubion said, adding that

a pilot program at Paintbrush may help introduce student to a “multitude of languages.”

Where we’re at: “I’m excited,” Faubion said. “Our kids, the world is at the touch of the finger for them.”

Foreign language teachers are also working to align the programs with the new Wyoming standards, she

said.

MORE INFORMATION

First dual-language immersion classes set

Parents asked for dual language commitment
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